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President’s Message  

The tropical themed spring luncheon at Lake Grapevine 

was such a lively and fun event and enjoyed by 

everyone.   I always look forward to Peggy Harris’ 

multi-colored layered Jell-O extravaganza which 

somehow means the beginning of summer for me.   

Many thanks to Val Reed and her committee for all their 

hard work.  Be sure to check out the photos of the event 

on the GGC website (and pages 12-14 of this newsletter). 
  

 As you may remember the City of Grapevine 

designated a 3 acre spot in the west part of Parr Park as 

a wildflower/no-mow zone.  Last fall GGC members 

spread over 90 lbs. of wildflower seed and today while I 

was there I saw Mexican hats, Indian Paintbrush, 

California poppies, Brown-Eyed Susans, Silver-Leaf 

Nightshade, Horsemint  and Bachelor’s Buttons which 

remind me of my childhood in Colorado.  A few weeks 

ago we planted milkweed plants purchased with a grant 

from the Native Plant Society.  Since it is already pretty 

warmish the plants need watering every few days for 3 

weeks or so.  Today was one of Team Braak’s assigned 

days to water - which entails picking up a wagon at 

Miriam Ward’s house filled with jugs and pails 

brimming with water, and pulling it along to the 

planting area.   The difficult part is finding the little 

darlings in all the tall grass.  I’m happy to say that the 

milkweed is doing quite well and this fall they will be 

host plants for future generations of monarchs passing 

through.  Many of the passersby enquired what we were 

up to and also warned us about snakes and bugs.  We 

took the opportunity to promote the garden club and its 

interest in wildflowers. Several people said we would 

see them at the next meeting.  What a great way to 

promote our club.   
  

Have a great summer and I look forward to seeing you 

in September when another great year of GGC 

educational programs, fun outings and volunteer work in 

the community will continue.         

 

Silver Nightshade 

Indian Paint 

Brush 

Red Poppy 

Yellow Mexican Hat 

Bachelor’s Button 

Horsemint 

  Pam Braak, President 
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GGC Membership Renewal Deadline 

 

Submit your GGC membership renewal payment by 

July 31, 2014 so your photo and contact information 

will appear in the 2014-2015 GGC Yearbook. 

Individual membership    $30 

Family membership         $35 
 

Send payment to:    Grapevine Garden Club 

  P.O. Box 811 

  Grapevine, TX  76099 
 

Attention: Barb Munn 

Save The Date! 
 

Please save the date of October 18th for the “Plant Native – Plant 

Now” fall plant sale.  It will be at the Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  There will be selected small trees and 

shrubs and fall perennials.  There will also be a table to sign up for the 

Grapevine Tree Sharing program at the sale.  Volunteer sign-up will be 

at the September general meeting. The sale is held in conjunction with 

the Butterfly Flutterby event. 

 
   Chuck Voelker, Plant Sale Chair 
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Trips and Tours 
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June 6 Gardeners on the Go  

National Garden Week Tour 

Elayne Vick in front of bee 

balm and black-eyed susans. 

FW Botanical Garden.  

Photo by  Pam Braak 

Elizabeth Jewitt, Pat 

Mingus, Sheri Jones, 

Carole Nideau, Sally 

Perexempel, Tammy 

Meeker. 

Kathy Clark’s 

Garden. 

Photo by Pam Braak 

Backyard vegetable 

garden. 

FW Botanical Garden.  

Photo by Joetta King 
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  Elayne Vick 
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GGC Members with Birthdays this Summer 

Lisa Anderson  

Lyn Argenbright 

Laura Barnes 

Kathy Clark 

Lizann Cundall   

Carol Dowd  

Carolyn Ernst 

Kriste Frederick   

Christine George 

Ginger Halepaska   

Helen Hastings 

Holly Ihrig 

Sheri Jones 

Joetta King 

Joan Kowalski 

Candace Kyler 

Gloria  Land 

Robert Ledeboer 

Sabrina Middleton 

Angela Ozymy 

Debbie Smith 

Marianne Tuggle 

A.C. Urbanosky 

Greg Braak 

Neal Brinson 

Nancy Carlson 

Carol Chick 

Colleen Connor 

Kathy Dohrer 

Paul  Ernst 

René Herndon 

Paula Jones 

Camille Kissell 

Lynn Kugler 

Mary Ledeboer 

Dorothy Mattingly   

Marian E. McDevitt   

Toni Moorehead 

Carole Nadeau 

Matthew Singel 

Jenny Singleton  

Nancy Sporn 

Joan Stewart 

Barbara Thompson 

Evelyn Urbanosky 

Jackie Wasson  

Janice Zeleny 

Peggy Anderson 

Linda Barraclough 

Terry Beaver 

Judy Briscoe   

Phyllis Butts   

Joe Friedheim  

Ann Fuller 

Sally Hart 

Doris Hill 

Anne Hogue 

Cindy  R. James  

Priscilla Keifer    

Eloise Myers 

Cheryl Neumann 

Karen Pafford 

Sally Simpson 

Roy Steele   

Sara Stover  

Theresa Thomas 

Sue Wille 

Bob Williams 

Nancy Winslow   

June July August 
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Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service Program 

comes to Grapevine!  

 Class slots are filling up, so register soon. 

  

The TX A&M AgriLife Ext. Service for Tarrant County will be presenting its Home 

Horticulture Program module on Irrigation and Fruits & Nuts in Grapevine on 

Saturday, 12 July 2014. The day long course is part of the Master Gardener program 

series but is open to anyone interested in these topics. The class will be co-hosted 

by Grapevine PARD and held at the Bessie Mitchell house at the Grapevine 

Botanical Gardens. A tour of a local vineyard will be included as part of the 

program. Please join us as we learn about irrigation and fruits & nuts. To register or 

for more information see the Earth Kind Application under the “Education” section 

on the Tarrant County Master Gardener home page http://www.tarrantmg.org or 

contact Billie Hammack at 817-884-1296  blhammack@ag.tamu.edu  The fee for 

the course is $45.  

 
GRAPEVINE GARDEN CLUB NATIONAL 

AWARDS FOR 2013 
  

In addition to the regional, state and district garden club awards reported to you in 

the May 2014 newsletter page 8 and March 2014 newsletter page 10, GGC has been 

recognized by the National Garden Club with the following awards: 
  

 NGC Garden Center Award of Merit (NGC #2) – Certificate plus the Fisher 

Garden Center Award silver tray based on member involvement at the Botanical 

Garden, programs and Garden Center service to the community. 

 NGC Operation Wildflower Award (Runner-up) (NGC #74) - Certificate plus 

$300 (based on Grapevine Botanical Gardens Outdoor Classrooms, Nature 

Trails) 

 NGC Landscape Design for Church Gardens (NGC #28) Award of Merit – 

Certificate plus silver tray for Toni Moorehead (based on Countryside Bible 

Church courtyard & walkways) 

 NGC Butterfly Award (NGC #43) Certificate of Commendation – based on 

Monarch Butterfly Program, Butterfly Flutterby events, and the children’s poster 

contest. 
  

This was a year of wonderful projects benefitting our community and of which 

members can be proud.  

  Karen Rice, Awards Chair 
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Marty Swindell 37 

Marion Brekken  33 

Sharron Spencer 32 

Jimmie Nell Cook 31 

Joan Stewart 30 

Joetta King 29 

Sylvan Sigler 29 

Edie Williams 24 

Barbara Atkins 23 

Rachel Clark 23 

Carolyn Ernst 20 

Paul  Ernst 20 

Honored Members with 20+ years  

of GGC Participation 
# Years 
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Creating and Maintaining Friendships  

at the 2014 GGC Spring Luncheon 

Dee Gates, Susie Emmons Sharon and Colby Swagerty 

Sally Perexempel, Debbie Monahan, Carole Nadeau 

Jackie Wasson, Lisa Anderson Mike Clark, Chuck Voelker 
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Chris George, Margaret Meharg, Harriet Perrello Angela Ozymy, Sarah Erickson 

Pre-luncheon activities 

Yum 
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Awards 

President Pam Braak presents 

Toni Moorehead with the silver 

tray and award from NGC for 

Outstanding landscape Design 

for Church Gardens. 

Lisa Grove received the 

NGCAward of Merit for her 

work in the Grapevine 

Botanical Gardens, programs, 

and service to the community.. 

Lindle O’Neil and 

Pam Braak present 

Carol Dowd a crystal 

bowl in recognition of 

her Flowercade entry  

-  an orchid which 

was deemed Best of 

Show. 

Carol’s Orchid 
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Gardening at Heritage Elementary 

Students examining compost bin  

looking for bugs. TCMG volunteers Carolyn Gordon 

and GGC member Carol Dowd. 
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Seed Money Thank 

You card from 

Heritage 

Elementary 
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Thank You Notes from Grapevine Elementary and GRACE 
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At the Spring luncheon Val Reed gives Kevin 

Mitchell a congratulatory hug, as Kevin assumes his 

new role - Director of Parks and Recreation of 

Grapevine. 

Congrats, Kevin! 
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